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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Cobleskill Fair Grounds Booth

 July 22, 2004 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club 

For their input on club activities*
 

July’s meeting was setup for a work party to install new ¼“ pressed board on the ceiling of the fair display booth.  We had about 10 members there to do the work.  Dave Wood donated 18 sheets of the material.  We completed about half the ceiling and set up a date for the next Monday night to finish, which we did.  The ceiling is complete and looks good. The minutes from the May meeting were presented.  A motion to accept them as written was made and passed.

The treasurer’s reports for May & June was passed around to several members and was reviewed and accepted by Robert Britton and seconded by Ed Zamjohn.
Fair Display:

Discussion was held on Fair Booth Display.  Setup date was 08/09.  I think this was the best display we’ve had in a good many years.  Created list of workers to maintain booth for 08/10 through 08/15.   Everything went well with the canoe raffle.  We had lots of help thanks to the Struttin Hens and Art Clark who put on trapping demonstrations each day along with several other club members.  Total ticket sales were $4173.00.   John Graves and Eric Haslun our local Encon Officers also helped out manning the booth with their robotic deer demonstrations and answering questions thanks to Lt. Gerald Desko.     Winners were notified Sunday night.

1. 1st prize - Canoe or $500 – E.A. Becker (Teddy Becker-Middleburgh)

2. 2nd prize – Black Powder Gun - Donated by Barlow’s Sporting Goods located in Warnerville – Arthur Conroy – Cobleskill, N.Y.

3. 3rd prize  - $100 Gift Certificate - Donated by Wal-Mart – Carol Bartlett – Sharon Springs N.Y.  

4. 4th prize - $100 Saving Bond - Donated by Richmondville National Bank – Michael Uveges – Delanson, N.Y.

5. 5th prize – Afghan & Pillow - Donated by Whitetails Unlimited Schoharie Co. Chapter – Bob Benson – Decader, N.Y. 

6. 6th prize - Ladies Jacket - Donated by Struttin Hens (Women Of The Outdoors - Nation Turkey Federation) Don Provost – Rotterdam, N.Y. 

The cost of the tickets/printing was donated again same as last year by Family Medical Care Association Dr. Burton and Dr. Russell (518-234-8745)

NYS Hunting Licenses go on sale 08/16/04 Monday 9:00AM EDT  - Don’t forget to buy a Habitat /Access Stamp ($5 Donation to the New York State Conservation Council) used for the building of parking lots for fishing & hunting access, opening up hiking trails, installing boat launches.

NYSCC Legislative Information:  August 9, 2004

 
A10818  (DiNapoli) -- Creates a voluntary contribution mechanism on all hunting and fishing licenses to allow monies to be deposited in the venison donation account.  Same as S 7004-A KUHL  Last Act: 07/27/04 signed chap.254 NYSCC Position: Support

S6233B WRIGHT -- Provides that traps shall bear the name and residence address or the assigned identification number of the trapper Same as A 9471-B Magee Last Act: 08/03/04 VETOED MEMO.15 NYSCC Position: Support  (Veto Memo below)

 
S7216-JOHNSON -- Relates to marine commercial fishing licenses; repealer Same as A 11476 RULES COM DiNapoli Last Act: 08/03/04 SIGNED CHAP.284 NYSCC Position: Support

S7244 - WRIGHT -- Authorizes the issuance of deer management permits to non-residents holding archery or muzzleloader licenses Same as A 11346 RULES COM Aubertine Last Act: 08/03/04 SIGNED CHAP.285 NYSCC Position Support

 
The following bill has been sent to the Governor's Office:

 
S7217-JOHNSON -- Authorizes the department of environmental conservation to adopt regulations for catch and release fishing in all waters of the state Same as A 11347 RULES COM Smith Last Act: 08/05/04 DELIVERED TO GOVERNOR NYSCC Position Support.

 
VETO MESSAGE - No. 15 TO THE SENATE:

I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: Senate Bill Number 6233-B, entitled: 
    "AN ACT to amend the environmental conservation law in relation to the placement of additional information on traps"        NOT APPROVED

  
This bill would amend the Environmental Conservation Law to permit wild animal traps to be labeled with a tag containing an identification number (instead of the trap operator’s name and residence address), provided that state, county and municipal law enforcement agencies have access to the name, address and telephone number of the trap operator who was assigned such identification number. State law has long required that traps set for the taking of wildlife bear the name and residence address of the operator. The bill would take effect immediately.  

This proposal is similar to a bill I disapproved last year that would have authorized the Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) to determine what information should be set forth on wild animal trap label tags. See Veto No. 136 of 2003. Under last year's bill, the DEC could have allowed trap operators to remove their name and residence address from trap label tags, and substitute other information, such as numerical codes, that would enable law enforcement officers (but not members of the public) to identify the operator of the trap. I disapproved last year's bill because removal of trap operators' names and addresses from traps would have impeded the prompt identification and contact of trappers in emergency situations.

This bill represents a vast improvement over the proposal I disapproved last year because this bill would require trap identification numbers to be provided to state, county and municipal law enforcement agencies that would have the ability to locate the trap operator in an emergency.   Notwithstanding this noteworthy improvement, the bill fails to rectify the fundamental flaw identified in last year's bill:  namely that if trap tags are marked solely with an identification number, one cannot immediately contact the trap owner to set free any individuals, pets or farm animals caught in such traps. Although not a common occurrence, the triggering of wild animal traps on the unwary is not unprecedented.  Consequently, it is readily apparent that members of the public need to be able to contact directly trap owners who know how their traps can be released so as to avoid any undue delay. Therefore, I am disinclined to approve legislation that could cause delays in locating the owners of traps in which individuals; pets or farm animals may become ensnared. My staff and the DEC remain ready to work with supporters of this bill to identify other legislative or administrative measures that address the concerns of trap operators in a manner protective of public safety.

  The bill is disapproved.                   (signed) GEORGE E. PATAKI

POWER AUTHORITY TO ‘TEST’ RENEWED

BOATING ON LOWER RESERVOIR








August 13, 2004

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: - The New York Power Authority will reopen the lower reservoir at the Blenheim –Gilboa Pumped Storage Power Project for the Labor Day weekend as a test of procedures that could lead to more normal activities during the boating season next summer.



Officials will permit boating by those who obtain and display special permits on their boats and boat trailers for the three days of the holiday weekend, Sept. 4th, 5th, and 6th.  The application procedure for the permits is the same for the upper reservoir, which was reopened for recreational boating earlier this summer.  Applications for permits may be obtained by calling 1-800-724-0309 or by visiting the Power Authority’s web page, www.nypa.gov.  

Once a permit is obtained – the same permit is good for both reservoirs – the permit holder is required to call 1-800-FOR-NYPA (1-800-367-6972) extension 6364, on the day before they plan to go boating.  Those using the lower reservoir must check in with Mine Kill Park officials and submit their boat and vehicle for inspection.  Those boaters using the upper reservoir must stop at the South Gate on Valenti Road to notify security personnel and undergo inspection.

Mine Kill State Park is located on Route 30, just south of the Blenheim-Gilboa Project visitor’s center.  Boats, including powerboats, clearly marked with New York State registration numbers and a NYPA permit, will be allowed daily during park hours, 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

The upper reservoir, located on Kingley Road in the town of Gilboa, is restricted to rowboats and canoes, with or without electric trolling motors, which have a state registration numbers and a NYPA permit.  Gasoline – powered engines are not permitted on the upper reservoir.  

Shoreline fishing at the lower reservoir is permitted everyday during the regular hours of park operation. 

The reservoir may be closed at any time due to increased threat level as determined by the Power Authority corporate security officials. 

ATTEND TOWN HALL MEETINGS--CONTINUE TO VOICE OPPOSITION 
TO EXTENSION OF GUN BAN
Congress will return from its Summer District Work Period on September 7. That means that the gun-banners have just a few more working days left to push for an extension of the Clinton gun ban before it "sunsets" one month from today. With time running out, we must remain vigilant against any attempts to reauthorize this legislation. As we count down the remaining days, it is critical that we remain active! 

During this recess, many of your Senators and Representatives will be back home in their respective states and districts. Many lawmakers use this time to hold town hall meetings, where they can report on what they've been doing in Washington, and hold discussions with their constituents. These meetings afford you an opportunity to personally voice your strong opposition to any legislation that seeks to reenact or expand the 1994 Clinton gun ban. 

Please contact your lawmakers' district offices and ask when they plan to hold their town hall meetings during the break. If you do not know the number for your lawmakers' district offices, you can use the "Write Your Representatives" tool at www.NRAILA.org, or call the NRA-ILA Grassroots Division at (800) 392-8683. 

If you are able to meet with them, it is critical that you ask your Senators and your Representative to oppose any legislation that seeks to reauthorize the Clinton gun ban. Also, if, during these meetings, you learn of any important positions your lawmakers have on firearm-related issues--especially regarding the Clinton gun ban--please contact the Grassroots Division and let us know.

In addition to attending town hall meetings and speaking out in support of our Right to Keep and Bear Arms, please forward the dates, times, and locations of any town hall meetings to your family, friends, and fellow firearm owners, and to the NRA-ILA Grassroots Division, so we may compile this information and share it with the pro-gun community. Please forward this information to the Grassroots Division by calling (800) 392-8683, by faxing to (703) 267-3918, or by sending an e-mail to TOWNHALL@nrahq.org. Also, please take advantage of this recess to try and schedule personal meetings with your lawmakers and/or their staffs in their district offices to discuss these issues, and share any intelligence with us.

Correspondence:

1. Received a letter from the Chemung County Federation of Sportsmen looking for a POC to establish a rapid communications grid between sportsmen’s groups to share information in a timely fashion.  Completed form and sent back.

2. Received Notification from William Cherry our County Treasurer that our request for the $1000.00, which he included in the Schoharie County budget, has been approve.  Mike Zeh, our SCCA treasurer has filled out the necessary forms and has submitted to the county board.

3. Received a letter from Senator Seward notifying us that the State budget was approved without the pistol bill, which would have raised $31 Million the first year at the expense of the NYS Sportsmen.  This legislative bill would have imposed a state fee of $100 on every new application for a pistol license, along with new fees for registering or deleting handguns from licenses; unlimited local fees and making the $100 fee effective every five years when licenses have to be renewed.  The fees would be on top of the current $99 charge for a fingerprint background check and the $10 local fee.  

4. Received Notification on the 71st Annual Meeting for the New York State Conservation Council, September 17-19, 2004 at the Airport Inn located in Oriskany, New York.  Reservations must be made by Aug 30.  

5. Received notification on a meeting on Chronic Wasting Disease Symposium September 11, 2004 10AM – 4:30PM, Wyndham Hotel 6302 Rte 298 East Syracuse, N.Y.   

NEW Business

Discussions on the following subjects were conducted:

· Festival Farmers Market located at Rua & Sons Parking Lot Rt.7E Cobleskill September 11th (Patriots Day).  The SCCA promised to have a display at this event.  If you can help out call Ray Zeh 234-8804

· BG Wildlife Management Task Force will meet at the NYSPA on August 27 at 10:00 AM – Will discuss archery deer permits and wildlife management. 

· Region 4 issues:  We need people to write letters.  We need to send a letter to FERC regarding NYPA relicensing telling them the issues we have regarding access to the natural resources at NYPA and our position regarding their use. 

· FWMA: They meet the 4th Wednesday of the month.  The next meeting will take place 7:00PM Aug 25, 2004 at the Middleburgh Diner.
· 19th Annual Wildlife Festival will take place 10AM –4:00PM September 25 at the New York Power Authority –Blenheim Visitors Center.  SCCA is planning on having a display this day.  Volunteers are needed. Please contact Mike Zeh 266-5581
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Gun Hunter Safety Course – September 14,15,16.  Registration will take place on Wednesday night between 5:30 Pm – 6:30 PM 9/14/04 at the clubhouse before the class begins.  About 30 youths are enjoying the Summer Archery League program.   Banquet to be held Aug 25th.   14 Archery youths attended New York Bow hunters Youth Camp receiving their hunter safety certificates.  Had tracking hound demonstration by John Jeanneney from Berne, N.Y. (Will track your wounded deer for free.  Call 518-872-1779.  Had Club driveway repaired – Looks great!   

Richmondville Fish and Game Club: Members held a workday at the range on Saturday, August 14, 2004.    Over sixteen club members participated.  The clubhouse was started.   The road was widened and the trap range was improved.  Randall Betts provided us with lunch, which was enjoyed by all.  The new clubhouse should be up by the fall.  The Richmondville web page should be up by September.  To access; go to Schoharie-Conservation.org and click on Richmondville Club. 
West Fulton Rod & Gun:  Plans are under way to sponsor the Tim Murphy 10K Run again this year.  Date is October 11. POC is Robert Roney.  Will get commitment from NYSPA and Middleburgh Telephone Co.  Will hold a club picnic 9/18/04 on the Hamm Farm – will send out newsletter. Having problems between Fire Board of Commissioners and local volunteer firemen.  Might have to find a different meeting place!    

Conesville Rod & Gun:  Held a picnic July 27.   Will host next SCCA meeting 8/26/04.  

Long Path North Hiking Club: Have several hikes planned - Sept 22, Oct 9, Nov 6, Dec 21

Whitetails Unlimited:  Whitetails Unlimited Schoharie County Chapter will hold their Annual Banquet at the Best Western located in Cobleskill on September 26, 2004 1:00PM – 5:00PM.  Adults $15 Tickets & Kids $8.00 Tickets must be purchased in advance.  POC: John Bloomer 875-6288 or Mike Zeh 266-5581.   Raffles & Live/Silent Auctions.  Raymond Lawyer was the lucky winner of the Turkey Gun Raffle.  Whitetails Unlimited has purchased two digital cameras to donate to NYS DEC. This was through a request from Eric Haslun, our local DEC officer and Lt. Gerry Desko, Eric’s boss.

 Strutten Hens:  Meeting held 2nd Tuesday in September 14th to make plans for Fall & Winter activities.  POC is Liz Rhinehart (518-673-3965) or e-mail donzil@telenet.net
Friends of the NRA:  NRA Banquet at the Johnstown Holiday Inn October 6th 2004. (POC: Charlie Olsen 284-2609

Gun Show- Delaware County Sept 4th & 5th at the Indian Country Warehouse, Deposit, New York - Saturday 9AM – 5PM & Sunday 9AM – 3PM  Admission is $6.00 for information call (570-798-2050) 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club: Winners for the raffle which help send three youths to Summer camp were 1st prize Andrew Berg- 50 each  $1 lottery tickets, 2nd prize Frank Stark 30 each $1 lottery tickets and 3rd prize Suzie Kotowicz, 20 each $1 lottery tickets.  All three campers picked the same DEC camp, Camp Colby on Saranac Lake.   Nelson Back & Dennis Smith install a new roof on trap house.  There is Trap shoot on Monday nights 6:30 PM, Wednesday nights at 5:30 PM and Skeet on Sunday mornings starting at 9:00 sharp.

Shopeg, our local TV Station is airing our SUNY COLBY Students presentations on Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays 6:00PM. 
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The next meeting will be held at the Conesville Fish Game Club held at the West Conesville Fire house August 26th at 7:00.
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